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Earlier this fall, I asked someone how they 

were managing with everything as a teacher 

during a pandemic. They responded by telling 

me how it was only the start of the year but 

that they were already feeling “February 

tired.” I had never heard the expression before, but it per-

fectly illustrated how they felt to me.  

February is another mile marker on our journey through the 

school year. Winter Break is now a distant memory and 

Spring Break is a highly anticipated blip on the horizon. The 

good news, I suppose is that as February is the sixth month 

of the school year, we are now closer to the end of the 

school year than we are to the beginning. The continuous 

cold snap that we are currently in is not helping to raise spir-

its, but at least the days are sunny and remaining brighter 

for longer than they were a few weeks ago.  If you are like 

me, the sustained blood sugar spikes from the Valentine’s 

Day chocolates and candies also help to ward off the Febru-

ary tired until the day’s end. 

 

Amid all of this, the new Minister of Education proclaimed 

the week of February 8
th
-12

th
 Teacher and Staff Apprecia-

tion Week. As a language teacher, I have an odd love for 

things like definitions and etymology. The word appreciation 

can be defined in one of two ways: 1. the recognition and 

enjoyment of the good qualities of someone or something; 

and 2. a full understanding of a situation. The root of the 

word is founded in the Latin word appretiare meaning to set 

a price. 

 

How timely then that the Province also chose this week to 

announce the price they are willing to pay for Public Educa-

tion Funding for the 2021-2022 school year. For the fifth 

year in a row, the provincial government has failed to ade-

quately fund public education at even the rate of inflation. 

As MTS has stated, this choice will have dire and long-

lasting effects on the delivery of education and student out-

comes for Manitoba students. 

MTS President James Bedford explains, “The govern-

ment boasts that this is the most funding public education 

has ever received, but that’s only half the story. What is 

missing from this narrative is the fact that this funding is 

not enough to meet the increasing needs of Manitoba’s K-

12 student population.” 

 

The Division will be holding a public consultation meeting 

on February 23
rd

 to present its draft budget. Perhaps you 

are like me and wear multiple hats when in comes to 

LRSD: employee, parent of students in the division, and 

taxpayer. I will be attending the Division’s virtual Budget 

meeting to listen and express my concerns for the future. 

You too are encouraged to attend. 

 

My thoughts also turn to the second definition of the word 

appreciate – to fully understand a situation. To this end, 

the MTS has launched a public awareness campaign 

where they are calling on members to #UseYourVoice 

and share the challenges we are facing in our classrooms 

and how this is impacting our students. The pandemic 

provided additional challenges to a system that was al-

ready compromised. It is vital that teachers add their voic-

es to the mix to ensure both parents, taxpayers, and gov-

ernment can fully appreciate what it is like to teach in the 

public education system.  

 

And so, I turn to the first definition of the word appreciate. 

It is my hope that your school communities were able to 

recognize and celebrate the many acts of sacrifice, devo-

tion, and dedication you show to your students despite 

the many that obstacles placed in our paths due to the 

pandemic.  

 

Here’s hoping that the “February tired” fades away fast 

and that the coming days bring with them hope and hotter 

weather. 

 

Yours,  

Marcela 

President’s Message Marcela Cabezas 



As we manage our way through one of the coldest Februarys in history (look it up…no joke), our thoughts turn to 

warmer summer days ahead and the hope that respite from these frigid temperatures, and the pandemic, is clos-

er than we think. We are also looking ahead to the much anticipated K-12 Education Review and the reveal of 

The Education Modernization Act. Undoubtedly, these two documents will hold a great deal of influence on the 

course of public education for the next 25 years. The Manitoba Teachers’ Society contributed seventeen recom-

mendations to the K-12 Education Review Committee, for their consideration. I would like to highlight the two 

recommendations with regard to professional learning and development; 

Recommendation 12: 

That the Government of Manitoba and school divisions work together to review funding for professional learning 

and development (PLD) for teachers to ensure that PLD is adequately funded by Manitoba Education and Train-

ing so that teachers have ongoing opportunities to increase skills for their work in complex and diverse class-

rooms. 

 

Recommendation 13: 

That the Government of Manitoba, The Manitoba Teachers’ Society and school divisions work together to facili-

tate appropriate professional development opportunities, which is accessible to all teachers and reflective of 

complex and diverse classrooms. Further, that the Government of Manitoba and school divisions work together 

to ensure that teachers are given more autonomy to choose professional development opportunities that are re-

flective of their specific classroom needs. 

 

The Personal Professional Development Fund is a shining exemplar of how well professional learning and devel-

opment can be managed in an autonomous and fair system that best suits the needs of teachers and their stu-

dents. It is vitally important that we advocate to keep this system in place for our members and promote a similar 

model for all teachers in the province. I encourage you to go on social media and share the story of how PPDF 

assisted your teaching and your student’s learning by tagging your post with #UseYourVoice. The message 

needs to get out that professional learning and development is a necessary component of responsible and equi-

table public education. 

 

 

K-12 Education Review 

Vice President Professional Development—Jay McGurran 
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Contact Us 

LRTA Office   
204-929-5782 

President 
Marcela Cabezas  
preslrta@shaw.ca   

Collective Bargaining  
Scott Wood  
cblrta@shaw.ca  

Professional Development 
Jay McGurran  
pdlrta@shaw.ca 

 
All matters will be dealt with 
in confidence.   

Call MTS at 204-888-7961 
to request assistance from 
a Staff Officer  

 
 

@preslrta 

Reminder: If you have recently changed your name, please 
contact the LRTA office at 204-929-5782 or seclrta@shaw.ca 
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